
NOTICE OF RELEASE 
TOWN OF UNION 

SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE  
2019 CARES ACT: CDBG-CV & CDBG-CV3  

 

The Town of Union is calling for a Public Hearing for August 9, 2023 to seek public input 
in regards to the proposed Substantial Amendment to the 2019 CARES ACT: CDBG-
CV & CDBG-CV3 Annual Plan. The Town of Union will increase funds for the SEPP 
Emergency Generator projects at Nichols Notch & Harry L Apartments & decrease the 
funds for the SEPP HVAC projects at Nichols Notch & Harry L Apartments. Unobligated 
funds from CDBG-CV & CV3 will be used for these projects: 
 
 
Nichols Notch Generator:         $114,730.00 (increase from $90,000.00) 
 
Harry L Apartments Generator:     $136,200.00 (increase from $95,000.00) 
 
 
The above proposals will be available for review during normal business hours 
beginning Monday, June 26, 2023 at the Town of Union Planning Department, 3111 
East Main Street, Endwell, New York 13760 and may also be viewed on the Community 
Development section of the town’s web page at www.townofunion.com. Persons 
wishing to comment on the content of the proposal may submit written comments to: 
 
 

Town of Union Planning Department 
3111 East Main Street 

Endwell, New York 13760  
 
 
Written comments will be accepted until 4:00 P.M., Monday, August 7, 2023. Comments 
may also be submitted via electronic mail to ckylor@townofunion.com or 
cdbg@townofunion.com.  All comments will be reviewed and a summary of comments 
received will be included in the submission to the United States Department of Housing 
and Urban Development.  Persons with disabilities needing a special format for the 
proposal should contact the Town of Union Planning Department, (607) 786-2985.  This 
notice constitutes the initiation of the required minimum 30-day public review period. 
 
The Town Board will allow for additional comment on the Substantial Amendment to the 
2019 CARES ACT: CDBG-CV & CDBG-CV3 Annual Action Plan during the public 
speaking portion of the regular meeting on Wednesday, August 9, 2023 at 7:00 P.M. in 
the second floor Town Board meeting room located at 3111 East Main Street, Endwell, 
New York 13760. 
 

Christopher Kylor 
Planning Director 

http://www.townofunion.com/

